
 

 

 

SCHOOL COUNCIL 
 

School Council have been busy this week collecting all the  

litter, which has blown into our grounds.   

They did a fantastic job. 

 

 

We have also received our fund raising pack for Red Nose Day. 

School Council will be planning lots of exciting events for us. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ON SITE MEDICATION 

A letter was recently sent 

home regarding all medicines 

which we have on site at 

school. If your child does keep 

medicine at school all year 

round ie, inhaler or eczema 

cream then please complete 

the slip attached to the letter 

and return to school asap. 

  

 

SCHOOL MONEY 

Please ensure all 

outstanding monies are 

paid by month end and 

going forward we always 

ask that accounts are 

kept up to date. 

UNCLAIMED RAFFLE 

PRIZES 

There are still three 

unclaimed raffle 

prizes following the 

Christmas Fair. 

We have tried 

contacting the 

winners, but have as 

of yet been 

unsuccessful. Please 

could you once again 

check ticket 

numbers: 00993, 

00577 and 00772. 

CLASS 1 NEWS 
 

Miss McClinton visited 

school with her baby, Lola 

just before Christmas.  

She has decided she wants 

to spend as much time as 

possible with her at home 

before returning to work.  

This means that Class 1 will 

be keeping Miss Hodkinson 

for the whole year. 

 

HEALTHY HAROLD 

All the children 

enjoyed meeting 

‘Healthy Harold’ earlier 

this week when the life 

education bus came to 

Kelbrook. Each class 

enjoyed time on-board 

the bus engaging in 

activities linked to the 

PSHE curriculum which 

we follow at Kelbrook.  

 

 

NEW TECHNOLOGY 

Reception have recently had a 65” 4k Interactive 

whiteboard fitted and the children are having lots 

of fun learning with it…more to follow across 

school! 



 

 

 

 

 BREAKFAST AND ASC 

If you have not yet 

completed a form for your 

child to attend Breakfast or 

ASC, please do so asap. The 

forms came out just before 

Christmas and help us comply 

with safeguarding legislation. 

We need these forms 

completing if your child 

attends BRASC on a regular 

basis. Ad hoc slots can still 

be booked daily via the 

school office  

ZIG ZAGS & WALKING 

BUS 

Please can I remind parents 

that the zig-zag lines are 

not kept clear for dropping 

your children off.  If you 

need to get away a little 

earlier from school without 

having to find a parking 

space, why not let them join 

the Walking Bus.  We walk 

every Monday, Wednesday 

and Friday from opposite 

St Mary's Church, 

Kelbrook.  We start to 

congregate from 8:35-8:40 

ish and set off walking at 

8:45.  A win, win situation.  

Time for you and extra 

exercise for your child! 

 

 

SCHOOL LUNCH PRICE 

INCREASE 

School Lunches are now 

priced at £2.30 per day 

for all those in KS2. 

 

CHILDCARE 

Do you know that you can save 

20% on your childcare costs 

by registering for the 

Government’s tax free 

childcare scheme (Excl 

voucher payers & those 

receiving tax credits). Visit 

the website www.childcare-

support.tax.service.gov.uk for 

more information and to check 

your eligibility. 

 

REMINDERS 
 

¶ If your child has celebrated 

their birthday during the 

week, they can come to 

school in non uniform on a 

Friday. 

¶ Does your child attend out of 

school activities?  Remember 

their attendance counts for 

Children’s University – See 

Mrs Dugdale to find out 

more. 

¶ Sophie and Willow from Class 

2 have reviewed 10 books and 

been awarded their book 

marks.  Well done to them 

both.  They are the first to 

be awarded in the 100 Books 

Reading initiative we started 

for ‘We are Reading’. 

¶ Please do not bring dogs on 

to school grounds. 

 

OFFICE HOURS 

Mrs Berry’s working hours 

are detaile belwo. At all 

other times the office is 

covered by Mrs Dugdale. 

Monday 8.15 – 16.00 

Tuesday 8.15 – 12.30 

Wednesday 8.15 – 12.30 

Thursday 8.15 – 15.00 

Friday 8.15 – 12.30 

 

UNCLAIMED RAFFLE PRIZES 

There are still three unclaimed raffle prizes 

following the Christmas Fair. 

We have tried contacting the winners, but have 

as of yet been unsuccessful. Please could you 

once again check ticket numbers: 00993, 00577 

and 00772. 

http://www.childcare-support.tax.service.gov.uk/
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